



MINUTES OF THE NORTH CENTRAL AREA COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 10 DECEMBER 2018

1 Minutes of the North Central Area Committee Meeting of the 19th November, 2018

Order: Agreed

2 Questions to the Area Manager

Order: Noted

3 Area Matters

a Item for discussion: Reorganisation of the Area Wards

Dave Dinnigan to prepare summary report of today's discussions to include a request from the Committee on the Management structure to be associated with each option outlined in Brendan Kenny's report. North Central Chairperson to write to other chair persons to advise of these actions, if necessary.

b Sports and Wellbeing Partnership Area Committee Report

Order: Noted

c Housing Supply Report

Order: Noted. Derek Farrell to respond to Cllr. Heney in relation to Mantanna House on Grace Park Road.

Derek Farrell confirmed there will be consultation with residents prior to commencement of work on Bunratty. He also confirmed that he had begun the consultation process with residents of Millwood Court and will continue to do so.

d Naming and Numbering- New residential development on the site of 63 Howth Road, Clontarf, Dublin 3. 1 -9 Copeland Place, Howth Road, Clontarf, Dublin 3.

Order: Agreed

e Naming and Numbering - New nursing home development on the former Smurfitt/Kappa site, Wellview Court, Tonlegee Road, Dublin 5.

Order: Agreed

f Taking in Charge -Proposed taking in charge of 1-7 St. David's Grove,

Artane, Dublin 5.

Order: Agreed

4 Roads and Traffic Matters

a Minutes of TAG Meeting held on 27th November, 2018

Cllr. Naoise O'Muirí requested that the TAG report be more detailed with items looked at and decisions reached.

Cllr. Larry O'Toole requested that correspondence be sent to the local Superintendent Gerry Donnelly in Coolock Garda Station asking for resources to be put in place to limit/stop 3 ton trucks and lorries taking shortcuts in the local area.

5 Items for following meetings

Cllr. Micheál Mac Donncha requested that Clongriffin Residents Association be invited to attend the January NCAC meeting. However, the Association has conveyed to the Area Office that they will not be in a position to present until February, 2019.

Cllr. Larry O'Toole requested that we invite representatives of Dublin Bus to the next NCAC with particular reference to the 17A bus service.

Cllr. Ciaran O'Moore requested a complete update on HSE facility at St. Monica's Youth Club for the January meeting.

6 Motions

a Motion in the name of Councillor Ciaran O'Moore

Order: Report to Councillor.

b Motion in the name of Councillor Michael O'Brien

Order: Agreed. This will be addressed at the January JPC as well as the February NCAC.

c Motion in the name of Councillor Ciaran O'Moore and Councillor Larry O'Toole

Order: Agreed. Motion to be submitted to CRA Department.

d Motion in the name of Councillor Damian O'Farrell

Order: Report to Councillor.

Cllr. O'Farrell to submit a school location to Environment and Transportation, Roads and Traffic.

e Motion in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

Order: Agreed. Report to Councillor.

Councillor Ciaran O'Moore

Chairperson

Monday 10 December 2018

Attendance:

Members:

Ciaran O'Moore (Chairperson)
Tom Brabazon
Deirdre Heney
Michael O'Brien
Paddy Bourke

Officers

Dara McLoughlin
Elaine Mulvenny
Yvonne Kirwan
Fergus O'Carroll

Apologies:

John Lyons

Non-Members:

Members:

Sean Paul Mahon
Micheal Mac Donncha
Damian O'Farrell
Declan Flanagan

Richard Cleary
Derek Farrell
Connell McGlynn

Members:

Edel Moran
Naoise O'Muiri
Larry O'Toole
Alison Gilliland

Deirdre Murphy
Dave Dinnigan
Joanne O'Sullivan